Temple American Inn of Court

Minutes of Executive Committee Meeting

July 19, 2011

Present:
P. Weiner; Hon. P. Dembe, J. Platzkere Synder; Hon. C. Rufe, D. McKenna, M. Seigle, M. Cedrone, D. Davis, C. Whitney, S. Sigman, Y. Cooper, Dean M. Lennon, B. McCormick, H. A. Rizzo, Hon. S. Moss, A. Haller

By Phone:
L. Bendesky, Hon. A. Lazarus

Not Present:
Hon. T. Sarmina

After circulating an Agenda, the Committee discussed the following items:

1. Welcome

· Introduction of New Members – President Paul Weiner welcomed the Executive Committee to our first meeting of the year and introduced new members to the Executive Committee: Scott Sigman, Public Relations/Communications; Dan McKenna, Inn Administrator; and Judge Sarmina, Program Committee Co-Chair, along with Don Davis.

· Schedule of Executive Committee Meetings – the Commitee reviewed the schedule of Executive Committee Meetings that Paul had circulated in advance of the meeting.

2. Treasurer’s report

· Account Balances
Treasurer Jennifer Platzkere Snyder reported that there is currently $14,213.30 in the main Operating Account and $4,579.84 in the Savings / Scholarship Account.  

Jennifer reported that her records reflected that we had not yet provided the check from last year’s scholarship to the scholarship recipient or Temple.  Dean Lennon offered to follow up with the scholarship recipient and Temple and she and Jennifer would coordinate payment.  Larry Bendesky suggested that we make a note for this year to make sure to get the scholarship funds to the recipient in time to be used for the second semester.  Jennifer agreed and stated she would plan to contact Larry in December to make arrangements.  Paul thanked Larry and SMBB for their generosity.  Jennifer added that in addition to the funding by SMBB, Inn members had contributed over $2,000 to the scholarship.  

The balance in the Operating Account does not yet reflect the following significant payable items: a balance due to the Union League in excess of $15,000 for the June Closing Dinner and a balance to Precise of approximately $2,000.  The Committee discussed the difference in what was due to the Union League in comparison the expected budget of approximately $13,000.  The difference was in part that the wine service cost had been higher than anticipated at approximately $1,175.  A discussion followed regarding whether we should be exempt from tax and Jennifer agreed to follow up on that issue.  Jennifer confirmed that the guests and other Inns had submitted their payments. 

Jennifer raised the concern that we have these outstanding bills but will not be receiving dues payments until September.  She suggested making at least a partial payment at this time, with a priority be placed on the amounts due to the Union League and Precise.  It was also agreed that Executive Committee members would try to pay their dues in advance so as to get some additional funds into the Operating Account.

3. Membership
· Target deadline for invitation letter: August 15
It is the goal to send out membership invitation letters by August 15th.  We have received more nominations than ever.  The membership list will be circulated to the Executive Committee by email in advance.  Student members will be added later.

· Attendance reports

Mark Cedrone circulated a memo earlier today regarding the Membership Committee’s review of attendance.  A discussion followed regarding certain members with attendance problems.  Paul thanked Mark for preparing the memo.  

· Other issues
Paul will make an announcement at the first meeting stressing the importance of attendance, reminding members that they should RSVP if they cannot attend, that members are permitted three excused absences, and that members with attendance problems may lose their membership status.

4. First Meeting

· Venue

The first meeting is scheduled for the second Wednesday in September, September 14, 2011 at Duane Morris.  

· Orientation
Hank Delacato will run an Orientation session at 4:30pm for new members with help from Judge Moss and Don Davis.  Yvette Cooper will attend to discuss CLE.  All Executive Committee members are welcome to join as well.

5. Review of Schedule for the Year (attached)

· Check or conflicts with date for Holiday party

· Judge Dembe will check whether our Holiday Party conflicts with other events—Bar Association, Brehons, PA Law, Justinians, etc.

· Members may invite spouses / guests to the May meeting.

· A discussion was held about whether to hold a meeting at Temple Law School.  It was decided that we would not specifically schedule a meeting at Temple this year, but that teams would be free to select Temple as a venue if they liked.  If a meeting is not held there this year, we will schedule one there next year.

6. October Joint Event

· Committee Report (Judge Dembe / Judge Rizzo / Judge Rufe / Judge Welsh / Anthony Haller)

The Committee provided a detailed report on the preparations for the October meeting.  

· Anthony Haller advised that the tams are fully committed and the details need to be confirmed and tickets booked.  A motion was approved for the flights to be booked.

· There was a discussion of selecting a team of high-caliber students to assist our team.  The estimated time commitment was thought to be approximately 20 hours.

· There was a lengthy discussion of venue options and catering and their respective pros and cons.

· Invited Inns- A list of the Inns that will be invited was circulated.

· Others to Invite

· Discussion about financial contribution by Temple Inn and approval of same

There was a motion that our Inn would contribute $7,500.  The motion was approved.  It was decided that a separate bank account would be opened.  The group discussed the extent to which the Inn should subsidize the cost for our members to attend and the possibility of having Inn members pay either the full $75 or a partial payment of $40.

· Publicity

7. New Initiatives

· Special Teams

· Day of Service- Judge Lazarus will chair the team, Michelle Coburn will assist, and Judge Moss will work with them.



· Mentorship

· Recruitment/New Members- It was decided that since we had received plenty of new member nominations that a recruitment team was not needed at this time.

· Ed Edelstein Memorial Lecture- Don Davis will work on this Committee and Alan Epstein will help.  Judge DeBois may assist as well.
· Pro Bono- Dan McKenna volunteered to run this Committee.
· Judges’ Breakfast (first one scheduled for Nov. 16, 8:30 – 9:30) 

· Judge Dembe will coordinate an invitation to young members.

· The plan is to hold one or two breakfasts in the Spring.  They can be hosted at different firms and student members will be invited.

· New procedure to reserve Programs – e-mail to Program Chair and then posting on website (discuss with Program Chairs)

· Teams will be instructed to submit their topics as soon as possible.

· More detailed descriptions will be required so as to avoid problems with topic duplication and/or overlap.

· Jennifer, Clark, and Judge Rufe will include these procedures in the Team Leader Orientation.  In addition, Clark will make it a point to follow up with Team Leaders right after the program has been presented and to seek program reports from team leaders at that time.

· In addition, Yvette will need a brief program description for the New Jersey CLE submissions.  

· Revamp Website (G. Heller)

· Greg Heller will work on revamping the website.  There is a good deal of content that needs to be reorganized and/or archived and photos and videos may be added.  Paul will assist Greg and we may need to ask National for some better technology support.  It was decided that there should be a hyperlink to our website on all Temple Inn emails.

· The idea of having a Facebook page was raised if we are unable to get the website to function the way that we would like.

8. Old Business

· Approval of Minutes from May 9, 2011 Meeting

The Committee reviewed the May 9, 2011 meeting minutes, C. Whitney corrected a typo, and following a motion, unanimously approved the minutes.

· Finalization of By-Laws and posting to Web-Site

Judge Moss will provide a final copy of the By-Laws to be posted on the website.

· Update re CLE for New Jersey (and procedure for retroactive credit)

Yvette announced that we have succeeding in being approved for New Jersey CLE and explained the procedures that must be followed.  New Jersey has its own CLE forms, and members must sign in and out at meetings.  This requirement will be highlighted at Orientation.  Yvette will circulate an email to address retroactive credit.  Separate forms will need to be completed for past programs.  A discussion followed and it was decided that we would see how many members wished to receive NJ CLE and then determine the best procedure.  The group thanked Yvette for all of her tireless work on the CLE issues.

· Submissions (thanks to Clark and Jennifer)

· Achieving Excellence

· 2010 – 2012 Program Submissions

· Specialty Projects (Wills for Heroes – Dan McKenna; Trip to Italy – Scott Sigman)

9. Other Issues

· PR

· Scott Sigman reported that there will be an articles in the Bencher and the Philadelphia Lawyer about the Rome trip and the Inn’s 20th Anniversary. 

· Judge Moss will attend the opening of the Middle Temple Inn September 30th – October 5th.

Next Executive Committee Meeting:

Tuesday, August 23, 2011 @ 4:30pm
Littler Mendelson PC, 1601 Cherry Street, 14th Floor
(Dial in:  877-492-4020, Pass Code: 267-402-3010)
Clark Whitney, Recorder
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